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July 9, 2018           
 
  
 
Clifton McFadden, Manager 
Empire Tire, Inc. 
550 Mission Rd. 
Orlando, Florida 32808 
empirerecycling@hotmail.com 
 
    
Re: Empire Tire, Inc. 
 SW  Facility ID #95062 
 Orange County 
 
Dear Mr. McFadden: 
 
 
Department personnel conducted an inspection of the above-referenced facility on February 8, 
2018. Based on the information provided following the inspection, the facility is now determined 
to be in compliance with the Department’s rules and regulations. Following the inspection and 
the May 8, 2018 Warning Letter, non-compliance has been corrected and the facility has returned 
to compliance.  
 
The Department appreciates your efforts to maintain this facility in compliance with state and 
federal rules. Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Dr. Phil Kane at 407-
897-4156 or via e-mail at phil.kane@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Sirena Davila, Manager 
Central District 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
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